
Paper Petition Details  
 
Parking Restrictions - Maybury Close 
 
I am writing to you to request that the parking restrictions that have been put in place on 
Maybury Close be removed from the bottom part on the cul-de-sac.  
 
The problem we have at this end of Maybury Close is that most houses only have one off 
road parking which is why we all in this street were (and are) against the restrictions from 
the start. We were advised we would not be impacted, however as of Friday 6th August a 
traffic warden has been trying to give us all tickets for parking in front of our own homes. 
The issue(s) we have here on the end of Maybury Close is that a lot of the people in this 
cul-de-sac work from home or travel to work so we have no choice but to leave our cars on 
the street. And not to take in mind when families go away on holidays etc. 
 
We at this end of Maybury Close have never been impacted by any of the issues Royston 
Way has had with regards to parking.  Please could you advise what can be done to stop 
the traffic warden from coming to the bottom half of Maybury Close? 
 
This petition was received on 22nd September 2010. 
 
This petition was passed to the Assistant Director of Transport and Planning on 1st 
October 2010. 
 
The current response was published to the web on 22nd April 2010 and will be 
updated once a full response is submitted. 
 
Final Results 
Number of Signatures 12 
 
 
Council Response  
 
In response to the petition received from the residents of Maybury Close, a meeting was 
arranged on the 23rd February 2011 with the residents along with Councillor Wright, 
Councillor Swindlehurst and Council Officers. 
 
At this meeting, we discussed the issues at hand and proposed a number of options to 
alleviate them.  It was agreed that we undertake an informal consultation with the 
residents, with a number of detailed designs for their comments.  This is proposed for 
week commencing 21st March 2011.  The results of this consultation will dictate how the 
council proceeds with this scheme. 
 
Amendments to Waiting Restrictions on Maybury Close 
 
Following an informal consultation with residents proposing a number of options to 
alleviate the parking problems on Maybury Close during the restricted hours, the Council 
now has details of the option selected to take forward, please see plan attached.  The 
most favoured enforcement option is to have these bays shared use between resident’s 
permits and limited waiting bays with 4 hours free parking from 10am – 3pm Monday – 
Friday. 



 
We have added this request to our Waiting Restriction Request list.  On review of this list 
later in the year we will follow a statutory formal consultation process to advertise the 
proposal and invite comments from anyone who may be affected by the amendments.  
Providing there are no objections to the proposals, the amended waiting restrictions can 
be introduced.  The process from designing the scheme to completion can take up to 6 
months.   
 
 




